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 Western Cape Street Children’s Forum
MINUTES OF THE WCSCF 
Monthly Meeting
 

Wednesday, 18th November 2015: 10 – 12h00 

@ Salesian Institute, Somerset Road
ATTENDANCE:  Pam Jackson (Ons Plek), Isabel Swarts (Elsies River Badisa), Nick van Rooyen (Teahmo), Bobby Chetty (PAL), Dawie Marais (CT MSC), Sandra Collins (SA Children’s Home), Pat Eddy (CCID) and Janice Sparg (WCSCF).
 1. WELCOME, APOLOGIES & INTRODUCTIONS
Pam opened the meeting and welcomed all.  Introductions were made around the room.
APOLOGIES were received from:  Wilma Piek (VRCID), Marion Wagner, Lucinda Valentine (WCSCF)
 2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The minutes of the previous meeting were proposed by Pam and accepted by …...  
 3. MATTERS ARISING.  Janice to add Bobby and Pat to last months apologies. 
 4. COORDINATOR FEEDBACK from Hardened Street Children’s Meeting
Whole scenario in sector is changing with the SOP.  
Janice gave background to situation on streets of CT CBD at the beginning of the year:

· Over the years, the forum and it’s partners have collaborated with DSD roleplayers from all levels, but usually the lower levels (Designated Social Workers from regional offices, Social Work Managers, Social Work Supervisors, Programme Heads).  Now, we are focusing on liaising with the DSD HOD and the Regional Directors of Metro Regions.  We are informing him of the issues and allowing him to manage his own department to do their job.
· 5/7 hardened kids placed in care and protection process through Hardened Meeting collaboration.

· Then 10-20-30-40 new kids came onto street but remained for 6mo-a year. No response to Form 22’s from Police nor DSD CTLO.   Boys absconding from usual shelters to return to street.  Kids health deteriorating, increased theft from restaurant tables, kids fighting with broken bottles, etc.  Pat wrote letter which got to Robert MacDonald (DSD HOD). 

· Robert initiated SOP and Lindelani as standardized intake point as reponse to ‘crisis’.

· 6 months later: 55% of children discharged prematurely from Lindelani and returned to street.  

Possible Gaps and Blockages identified as:
(a) Pressure on Lindelani (97 children housed in home for 60 – over flowing.  More children coming…) – Premature release.
(b) DSD CTLO referring cases to Regional Office before initial Court Order. 
· Leads to confusion, poor handover, 
· gaps in case management, 

· insufficient time and focus on investigating the child and family situation by external social worker.  

· Children returned to families that are not conducive to proper child care.  

· Child returns to the street.
(c) Abscondments from Court.
(d) Designated Swkers giving premature release recommendations to Court;

(e) Lack of available placement options to refer children to after Lindelani.

Recommendations suggested at Hardened SC Meeting – 3 November 2015 and agreed at this meeting:
(a) Development (/adaption) of  suitable, secure, long-term facilities for hardened street children
 

(basically, similar to Lindelani, but long term)
SUITABLE = offering appropriate programmes required  (eg. Substance abuse, in-house education, therapy, etc)
SECURE = closed door policy, abcondments reduced

LONG TERM = it has been established that considering the trauma and the negative home circumstances of the hardened street child, a longer term placement alternative is sometimes necessary.

(b) (External) Designated Social workers doing their jobs

· Individual assessment of each individual child, taking into account (i) their home situation, (ii) their history on the street.  Premature discharge of children (family reunification) is undesireable in the case of many hardened street children and needs to be avoided with special focus.
(c) Abscondments must be reported to the Sector so that we can assist in re-placing them (eg CID’s, Police, Drop In Centres, Shelters, etc)
(d) Reports from Facility (internal) Social Workers need to be seen by /presented to /considered by the Courts before orders are made.

(e) Some “Ordinary” CYCC’s need to adapt their programmes /facilities (with resource help) to be able to accommodate the former street children, so that their available bed-space can be utilized for children who need them.  
 5. DISCUSSION:  OPEN VS CLOSED DOOR POLICY AT STREET CHILDREN’S CYCC’S
This topic was discussed intermittently in the previous point.

Pam expressed concern regarding where the traditional street children organisations  (OnsPlek, Homestead & CT MSC) will fit in.  It is thought that if they are not able to accommodate the hardened street child, then they will be wiped off the map.  

They need to determine which ‘level’ of child they are able to accommodate, so that the sector knows how to correctly place individual children.  

 6. CYCW TRAINING CHALLENGES – STUDY REPORT PRESENTED TO THE MEETING
Charmaine Fortuin presented the Report to the Meeting.  
The Western Cape Street Children’s Forum (WCSCF) has over the last couple of years noted with concern the challenges faced in the sector with regards to the training of Child and Youth Care Workers in the Western Cape.  Child and Youth Care Workers (CYCWs) have experienced certain obstacles with completion of the required training modules towards a formal qualification. It is in this context that we decided to embark upon this CYCW Training Experiential Study.
The Report (attached) lays out various recommendations to Roleplayers in the Sector.  As emphasized throughout the Report, many of the comments made by Respondents reflect their own thoughts, ideas, personal perceptions and experiences.  These have been included in the report with the express aim of being helpful to the training services providers who then know where (mis)information, confusion or mis-perception exists in the sector, as well as struggles, problems and complaints.  Service providers are then able to remedy, improve, clarify and inform accurately.  Child and Youth Care Workers can use the study to see where they have a misperception, where others are experiencing similar problems, and how these can be further addressed.

The comments expressed in the study do not reflect the opinions or position of the WCSCF.

The prime intention of the study is to be of help to all Roleplayers in the field and we hope it can be received and used as such.

Training Service Providers will be invited to present their courses to the Sector on the 17th February at the next WCSCF Monthly meeting in the Hall at The Salesians Institute, GreenPoint, 10am – 12noon.  It is hoped that this may lead to a meeting between Roleplayers where some of the issues can be discussed  and solutions found to a number of them.
 7. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
No other business arose at this meeting.

10 NEXT MEETINGS:   - 17 February 2016 – Presentations by CYCW Training Providers
NACCW, NACOSA, Hugenote, Better Best invited.
Enquiries:   Janice Sparg (WCSCF Coordinator)    Cell: 072 4500 456
  Email:  wcstreetchild@gmail.com
